EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Minutes
September 11, 2023
1:30-3p.m.
106 Main Library

Attendees: Claire Stewart (Chair), Chris Wiley (Vice-Chair), Amy Fry, MJ Han, Kirstin Johnson, Nancy O’Brien, Ellen Swain (recording), Kelli Trei, and Sarah Williams.

Invited Attendees:  Sara Holder, Victor Jones, Mary Laskowski, Chris Prom, Tom Teper, and David Ward. 

Public Session:
1. Question Time: 
Claire is convening weekly meetings with her senior administrative team (AULs, directors, assistant deans) for the purpose of:
· Coordinating work
· Filling in gaps or “unsticking” work that has fallen by the wayside (example: prayer room development, Rm 416)  
No questions.

1. 1:30-2 p.m. Student Focused Spaces Task Force Interim Report
Co-chairs Victor Jones and David Ward provided an overview of report findings and recommendations. Recommendations included: communicating space expectations visually; improving wayfinding; highlighting the variety of spaces available; and improving the organization and presentation of collections in the Main Library. Currently, the internal marketing group is addressing signage issues, and the Task Force is working on space assessment metrics and DEIA based outreach issues. The co-chairs have met with Divisions and units to publicize report findings across the Library. 

All agreed that brainstorming ways to cross promote library spaces is critical. Nancy O’Brien suggested reviving an online “student spaces locator.”  Heather Murphy’s proposed Marketing Associate position, if funded, would create more capacity for promotion. The group acknowledged that the Library’s organizational structure and autonomous culture creates barriers to centralized decision-making on this topic. David Ward inquired about the status of Marshall Gallery committee’s recommendations. A follow-up group to investigate lighting, artwork removal, and other needs, is pending. Claire will contact Tim Newman. Claire noted that the Senate Library Committee might be interested in a visit from the Task Force leadership at a meeting this fall.




Closed Session:
1. Approve minutes- August 30, 2023 
The August 30, 2023, minutes were approved with corrections upon a motion from Kelli Trei and seconded by Sarah Williams.

1. 2-2:30p.m. AULs/Directors
Mary Laskowski: Mary announced that the Library is well-positioned to utilize Interfolio for upcoming promotion case reviews. 

Sara Holder: Sara reported that Hub training (both in person and online) started this week. She encouraged EC to promote this training to all. 

Chris Prom: Chris has been involved heavily with iPres conference planning. (The iPres conference will be held at the iHotel on September 19-22, 2023). In the coming year, he and Tracy Tolliver will meet with Divisions and units to discuss their IT needs and projects. The Library has filled all of its IT positions. 

Tom Teper: The Library started the new fiscal year without long time employee and former director of acquisitions George Gottschalk. Tom is in the process of finalizing the Elsevier journal agreement. The building project contractor bids came in higher than expected. Over the next several weeks, the Library will determine how to cut costs strategically without compromising function. Labor and material costs (and competition with non-campus projects for resources) are the major concerns. Tom anticipates an April/May 2024 construction start. 
 
David Ward:  David briefly discussed the Student Focused Spaces Task Force report. EC should expect two reports this month from the Teaching and Learning Task Force: an Instruction Assessment report and a Professional Development Plan. David mentioned that the BTAA Critical Pedagogy Committee is hosting workshops in October.

All discussed plans for a lactation space and prayer room on the Main Library’s fourth floor. A prayer space is the priority with lactation space to follow. Tom Teper noted that the new building will include two lactation rooms, completed in stages. Currently, the Library has one staff-only lactation space in Library Human Resources.

1. Faculty Open and Proposed Positions 
Claire led an initial discussion about the process of approving proposed positions. EC noted its inconsistent practice. In the past, EC has publicized a “call for positions” and ranked the submissions.  In terms of gathering support data, proposers have refrained from consulting interested parties so as not to raise expectations about a potential position.

EC members discussed requesting additional quantitative information to be used alongside the narrative proposals and other qualitative information we have in evaluating positions, including:
· Collections usage by students and faculty in the department: electronic usage, physical collections usage/circulation 
· Collection budgets and characteristics
· Size of faculty and student populations served
· Number of IUs/credits hours generated
· Research outputs – grants, publications, and activity level of disciplines
· Library instruction statistics
Claire will talk with Jen Yu about processes for collecting these data. All agreed that quantifiable data are only one metric for evaluation. 

EC members discussed ways to consider position development more strategically through clustering positions to share responsibilities and resources (Commons); reframing position vacancies to fill workload gaps; identifying activities to discontinue; identifying and collectively harnessing expertise across the Library; and providing training and needed resources to collaborate on work across the Library (AI and systematic review). The conversation about these proposals will continue at future EC meetings.

1. Policy and Procedure for Making Acting/Interim Appointments 
EC will address via email.

Meeting adjourned at 3p.m.
